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2.
INFORMATION
2.1
The Ise Skate Park has been in place since Spring 2002 and was installed using £30,000 of s106 funding from one of the phases of development of the Ise Lodge. Over the years there have been some complaints about noise, litter, graffiti, and increased road traffic in the vicinity. Following a report to the Executive in June 2004 there was a further investment in the sk8 Park of £53,000 to reduce the noise from the ramps, provide CCTV and increase the height of the fencing to mitigate the complaints.
2.2
The sk8 Park has restricted opening hours: it opens at 8am; and it closes 8:30pm April to September and at 6:30pm October to March. 
3. OPTIONS FOR THE FUTURE

3.1
After 10 years the future of the skate park now needs to be considered. The ramps are deteriorating and need major repairs.

3.2
Firstly, is there still a need for a free skate park on one of the Borough Council’s parks and open spaces?
3.3
From a policing point of view the resource is seen as vital. The Police say that they divert young people here as a legitimate place to skate and away from town centre locations.  Their opinion is that the young people themselves use this as a place to gather socially in a safe environment to enable them to practise their skills; they regularly organise "skate off" type events amongst themselves. The Police have requested that we consider extending the opening hours in the summer months. The police confirm that they have had 10 complaints in relation to the usage of the facility over the last twelve months, all from the same person. Environmental Health officers last received a complaint about noise nuisance in March 2011 from the same person. 
3.4
It is used by approximately 20-30 young people at any one time. This equates to in excess of 100 visits per day.  It is used for a range of wheeled sports that includes predominantly BMX usage, skateboards, small scooters and inline skating. Spot surveys indicate that young people are mainly from the Ise Village Estate and Grange Estate. The police include the skate park on their routine patrols each day and respond to specific complaints of anti-social behaviour when they occur. 
3.5
In November we asked residents who live near the Ise Skate Park whether we should be improving facilities for young people and 90% (103 out of 119 people) said we should.

3.6
Secondly, if there is a continuing need for a skate park where will the funding come from to provide one? At present there is no funding allocated in the Council’s capital programme to replace a skate park. For an open air facility the costs (excluding land) can be £50,000 - £80,000 depending on design and materials used. Inside facilities such as Adrenaline Alley in Corby have additional costs linked to the acquiring and maintenance of a site and buildings, and staffing. External funding would need to be applied for together with the use of any s106 monies secured for play which could be used in the location of the skate park. 
3.7
The Youth Council has recently agreed to spend £5,000 of Money 4 Youth funding towards the repair of a half pipe at the Ise Skate Park. 
3.8
Thirdly, where should the skate park be located? 


Two options have been considered :

· Option 1: Renewal of the skate park on its existing site

· Option 2: Decommission the skate park  and consider a new site

Option 1

3.9
The total cost of renewal may be between £50,000 and £80,000 depending on the design and materials used. There is a possibility of using £30,000 which has already been identified from s106 funding that needs to be spent by 2nd July 2012. This s106 can only be used for the provision of a new play facility in this catchment area. The remainder of the costs would be obtained from external funding organisations.
3.10
The renewal would include: a new design, taking into account the proximity of housing and methods to improve the perimeter fence to reduce unauthorised access when the park is closed and improved lighting for identification of people should this occur. The objectives for the renewal are for a design which will:

· be fit for purpose to allow enjoyment
· reduce annual maintenance costs
· reduce noise
3.11
 There would be consultation with users and local residents on the design.
Option 2
3.12
The total costs of decommissioning the skate park are likely to be £6,000. A phased decommissioning is not ideal because of the route used round the equipment by skate-boarders. In the past other central locations for a skate park have been considered but no ideal site owned by the Borough Council has been identified. An option appraisal would need to be done, followed by a consultation with people living in the localities short-listed.  The location of a skate park will be important in ensuring it is used; i.e. a remote or difficult to reach location will not be an effective use of resources.  Depending on the site and the size, we may not have permitted development rights and would need planning approval. The timeframe for this is 18 months but could be longer depending on the bidding cycle for attracting external funding. The costs of a new skate park are likely to be more expensive than a renewal of an existing site. 
4.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

4.1
A door to door consultation exercise took place in November 2011. This followed discussion with the ward councillors about the questions to be asked and the area to be included in the survey. The streets included in the survey were: Cheyne Walk, Eastleigh Road, Hood Walk, Pebbleford Rd, Greenbank Ave, Glenshee Close, Durness Close, Grantown Close, Kylesku Crescent, and Rannoch Close

4.2
A copy of the questionnaire is attached as Appendix A and a summary of the results and the streets where respondents live is attached as Appendix B.
4.3
There was a very good response rate of 70% (119 households). Headline results are as follows:

91 out of 115 households (79%) people think that the council should be doing repairs and replacing some of the ramps in the skate park

85 out of 115 (74%) would support an extension of the opening hours of the skate park from 8:30pm to 9:30pm from mid May to mid August. 

103 out of 115 (90%) considered that we should be improving facilities for young people.

82 out of 115 (71%) did not have any concerns in respect of the skate park in the last 12 months

4.4
The main concerns for local residents were the safety of young people travelling to the site and litter that was perceived to be associated with the site. However, thirteen people mentioned anti social behaviour and noise as a problem. There have been a few but vocal complaints about the skate park in its current location. The police report that over the last year there have been less than 10 complaints (mainly about people using the site after its official closing time) all from the same resident near the park. Police do respond because there is an agreed closing time for the facility. 
4.5 If the preferred option is to decommission at the existing site, the Police are querying where young people go. The concern is that they could be displaced to other locations or residential streets. 


POLICY IMPLICATIONS

5.1
Investment in facilities for young people contributes in prevention of and diverting people from anti social behaviour.

5.2
Participation in play, sport and leisure improves health and helps reduce obesity

6.
USE OF RESOURCES

6.1
If the preferred option is Option 1, the total cost of the scheme may be £50,000 - £80,000 which would be met from external funding which could include s106 developer contributions.
6.2
One of the objectives of a renewal is to reduce future revenue costs. If the preferred option is Option 2 the decommissioning costs are estimated to be £6,000.  This budget had not been identified. 
6.3
There are opportunity costs of staff resources and some direct costs in carrying out a consultation on options for another site.  The costs of a new skate park depend on the design. There is no identified capital funding at present. 
7. HUMAN RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS
None

8.      LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
8.1
The Section 106 Agreement with the developer requires the sum of £30,000 to be repaid to the developer if it is not used for a new play facility by 2nd July 2012 and therefore a scheme needs to be completed before this date.
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Minute 11.C.36  Council 6th July 2011
PURPOSE OF REPORT





To consider the options for the way forward for the Ise Skate Park 





9.	RECOMMENDATION





	That the Executive Committee;





decides whether there should be a skate park 


If there is agreement that a skate park should be provided decides whether option 1 or option 2 is the preferred way forward 


If the preferred option is 2, decides whether an option appraisal and consultation be undertaken to select a new location and requests a future report. 











